




Laura mentioned that early on, we learned that the remapping of flood maps had created high­
hazard areas surrounding Arapahoe Court - the egress would be very unsafe. Upon 

recommendation from staff and HUD - BHP decided to continue to divest from Public Housing and 
use the proceeds to build or support affordable housing in the future. We have spoken with 

residents and partners, including the Center for People with Disabilities (CPWD) and the 
conversations have gone well. We moved eight residents into new homes within the BHP portfolio. 

COMMISSIONER LORD MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE RESOLUTION #2023-15 ARAPAHOE 

COURT DISPOSITION. COMMISSIONER ADLER SECONDED THE MOTION. THE MOTION PASSED 

UNANIMOUSLY. 

VI. Board Matters

BHP Foundation Board Update
Commissioner Walker said that the Foundation will meet next in February 2024.

The Foundation has focused on the CO Gives fundraiser. Commissioner Walker thanked the 
Commissioners for their support. Donations to the Foundation will fund the pre-school and summer 
school programs and parenting classes. The Foundation is also working on producing films to 
promote the Foundation.

Commissioner Schoenfeld read a testimonial from a resident. The resident mentioned their 
connection with the program coordinators and their help through the parenting programs. They 
mentioned how happy they were to learn about how to have a better relationship with their 
children. With the programs, the resident now listens and works together with their family. Being 
part of the program has changed her life. She thanked everyone who participated.

Anita Speirs, the BHP Event Coordinator, coordinated several BHP events, including a holiday party 
at the municipal building; city council chamber, and intergenerational quilt-making event. This past 
event - a bike riding workshop with several kids at the Louisville location.

Announcements and Other Items from the Board
There were no announcements made.

Conference Opportunities
Commissioners are welcome to contact Jason Acufia if they are interested in attending any 
conference opportunities.

Future Board Items
There were no new Future Board Items added.

Board Elections
Commissioner Walker opened the floor for nominations for the Chair and Vice Chair of the Board of 
Commissioners.

Commissioner Walker was nominated for Chair of the Board of Commissioners. Commissioner 
Walker was elected as Chair of the Board of Commissioners unanimously.

Commissioner Lord was nominated for Vice Chair of the Board of Commissioners. Commissioner 
Lord was elected as Vice Chair of the Board of Commissioners unanimously.
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